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TURF RACING AT CHURCHILL DOWNS SUSPENDED 

 
LOUISVILLE, Ky. (Saturday, June 11, 2022) – Churchill Downs Racetrack has suspended racing over its Matt Winn 
Turf Course for at least two weeks. 
 

“In order to allow our new turf course to continue to develop its root system, we have suspended turf racing for 
the next two weeks,” said Churchill Downs President Mike Anderson. “The new Bermuda-hybrid grass was installed last 
fall and will continue to mature during the very warm days and weeks ahead. We’ve made a long-term investment in our 
turf course, and we’re confident this brief pause will allow it to become more robust.” 

 
ABOUT CHURCHILL DOWNS RACETRACK 

Churchill Downs Racetrack (“CDRT”), the world’s most legendary racetrack, has been the home of The Kentucky 
Derby, the longest continually held annual sporting event in the United States, since 1875. Located in Louisville, CDRT 
features a series of themed race days during Derby Week, including the Kentucky Oaks, and conducts Thoroughbred horse 
racing during three race meets in the Spring, September, and the Fall. CDRT is located on 175 acres and has a one-mile dirt 
track, a 7/8-mile turf track, a stabling area, and provides seating for approximately 60,000 guests. The saddling paddock 
and the stable area has barns sufficient to accommodate 1,400 horses and a 114-room dormitory for backstretch personnel. 
CDRT also has a year-round simulcast wagering facility. www.ChurchillDowns.com.     
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